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____________________________________________

Property Tax Bill Clears House Committee
This week, long awaited legislation related to property tax reform was advanced by the House Ways and Means Committee.  HF 2274 (formerly HSB 519) was approved by a vote of 15-10.  The bill makes various changes to commercial and industrial taxation, including providing a rollback and limiting potential tax increase.  Additionally, the bill creates a property tax replacement fund to provide cities and counties with a mechanism to recapture lost property tax revenue.  Finally, the bill increases the school state aid contribution from 87.5% to 100% funded over a period of either (8) years to provide added resources.  HF 2274 now moves to the House floor for consideration.  

LEGISLATION

HSB 606/SSB 3134 – Non-substantive Code Editor Corrections
The non-substantive Code Editor corrections bill makes a series to technical changes to Iowa Code each year.  These changes are necessary to correct outdated references, make error corrections, and provide updated information.  This year, the bill includes changes to replace the former name of the Association, the Iowa Association of Chiefs of Police and Peace Officers, to the Iowa Peace Officers Association.  This change is necessary as the Association has various appointments and roles designated throughout Iowa Code. 

HSB 623/SSB 3137 – Emergency Commitments

These companion bills requires ILEA to adopt rules on in-service mental health first aid training for law enforcement.  

· Emergency Commitments:  The bills allow for the emergency commitment of an intoxicated person prior to the application for a court order at all times, and requires persons applying for an involuntary commitment to be informed of a pre-application screening process.  Additionally, a MH advocate must use the best practices for the advocate’s duty. 

· Workgroup:  Requires that the current Judicial Branch/DHS work group continue work on SA/involuntary commitment problems.  Requires a report by December 2012.  

· Diversion:  Directs CJJP to study a comprehensive statewide jail diversion program and to report by December 2012.









